Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2011/0511/P

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed installation of a 3.96kw black solar photovoltaic system to the rear south facing roof slope at Kays Barn, Fleet Street Lane, Ribchester

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H17 - Building Conversions - Design Matters.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Kays Barn is located within a small group of dwellings within the Open Countryside on Fleet Street Lane approximately one mile outside the settlement boundary of Ribchester between Ribchester and Longridge.  It is a substantial dwelling that was formed through the conversion of a barn following a permission granted in 1990 (3/1989/0779/P).  That permission was subject to a condition removing permitted development rights.  Permission has since been granted retrospectively for five velux roof lights on the rear, south facing, roof slope (3/2009/0397/P).  

Planning permission is now sought for a total of 18 photovoltaic cells arranged in a single row close to the ridge on the same rear, south facing, roof slope.  

The roof is an important part of converted former agricultural buildings and I consider that certain types of solar panels would be visually prominent and would therefore be inappropriate on this type of dwelling.  The panels proposed here, however, would only project 150mm from the plane of the roof and they would be totally black within a black metal frame (ie there would be no aluminium coloured frames).  As such, the panels would not be unduly prominent when viewed against the natural slates of the roof.  Additionally, due to the proximity of the adjoining dwelling at the rear and tree screening, this particular roofslope is not, in any event readily visible in the wider locality.

I can therefore see no objections to this proposal.  



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposed photovoltaic panels will not have an adverse effect on the appearance and character of this converted traditional agricultural building.  



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 15 September 2011














